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NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 22, 2024 @ 6:00 P.M. on the third floor of the municipal building
VILLAGE OF RIDGEFIELD PARK

MINUTES OF THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

January 25, 2024
Theresa Robinson called the meeting to order at 6:25 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village message board. Roll call was taken.  Members present were:   Jeff Hoffman and Matt Bilow (via telephone), John Antola and Theresa Robinson. Not Present: Gerard Garofalow, Andre Lam, Nelson Nunez.
The minutes of the December 14, 2023, meeting were approved on a motion by Theresa Robinson and John Antola.  All were in favor of the motion.
APPROVAL NOTES:  ANY APPROVALS REMAIN SUBJECT TO THE APPLICANT SECURING CONSTRUCTION PERMITS FOR ALL WORK REVIEWED BY THIS COMMISSION.  ALL APPROVALS FOR SIGNS ARE SUBJECT TO CONFORMANCE WITH ZONING ORDINANCE AND MUST BE APPROVED AS SUCH BY THE ZONING OFFICER.
IF THERE ARE ANY DEVIATIONS TO WHAT IS APPROVED, ANY AND ALL CHANGES MUST BE PRESENTED TO THE HPC PRIOR TO ANY WORK BEING DONE.  THIS INCLUDES ANY CHANGES IN PLANS, MATERIAL, COLORS, ETC., WHICH HAVE BEEN GIVEN FINAL APPROVAL BY THE HPC.  NOTE:  BACKLIT, INTERNALLY LIGHTED, AND NEON SIGNS ARE NOT PERMITTED) LIGHTED/LED SIGNS ARE ONLY PERMITTED IF THEY ARE INSTALLED 2' INSIDE THE WINDOW. NO FLASHING OR SCROLLING LIGHTS/SIGNS PERMITTED.
Public Comments (not pertaining to applications): 
New Business:  (24-01-01) High Level Beauty Salon, 165 Main Street, application was submitted by business owner, Denny Gonzalez, (88 Bedford Avenue, Teaneck, NJ  973-870-7068) for white vinyl lettering on front window reading: High Level Beauty Salon, 201.641.2100 with a graphic below, sign to be 80” wide by 40: high; address and hours of operation are also permitted on the door in 2” letters, there will be no neon or lit signs on the building; gooseneck lighting is approved as long as the lights are approved by the HPC before installation. 
The application was sent to members, with voting as below.  The application will now be officially approved at the January 25, 2024, meeting.

	MEMBER
	YES
	NO
	RECUSE
	VOTE SENT

BY EMAIL

	Jeff Hoffman, Chair
	
	
	
	X

	Gerard Garofalow, Vice Chair
	
	
	
	

	John Antola
	X
	
	
	

	Timothy Arata
	
	
	
	

	Matthew Bilow
	
	
	X
	

	Andre Lam
	
	
	
	X

	Theresa Robinson, Alternate #1
	X
	
	
	

	Nelson Nunez, Alternate #2
	
	
	
	

	Juan Kuriyama, Consultant
	
	
	
	X


(24-01-02) UPS Store, 233 Main Street, application was submitted by Stephanie Rumer (Effective Sign Works, 1624 Jacksonville Road, Burlington, NJ 08016 (484-883-3640 permits@permexpress.com).  Application was submitted to install (1) set of illuminated channel letters @ 25.5”H x 157” W + 27.8 SF (28 SF allowed), letters: aluminum constructed back lighted channel letters, letter faces to be .090 aluminum & UPS brown face and returns, pin mount letters 1” off wall; Logo: aluminum constructed back lighted channel logo, letter faces to be .090 aluminum & UPS brown & yellow; pin mount letters 1” off wall; Reverse Pan Backer: self-contained elec. Insider reverse pan backer panel, 3” alum. Returns paint to match wall, SW#6140 Moderate white.

The application was sent to members, with voting as below.  The application will now be officially approved at the January 25, 2024, meeting.

	MEMBER
	YES
	NO
	RECUSE
	VOTE SENT

BY EMAIL

	Jeff Hoffman, Chair
	
	
	
	X

	Gerard Garofalow, Vice Chair
	
	
	
	

	John Antola
	X
	
	
	

	Timothy Arata
	
	
	
	

	Matthew Bilow
	X
	
	
	

	Andre Lam
	
	
	
	X

	Theresa Robinson, Alternate #1
	X
	
	
	

	Nelson Nunez, Alternate #2
	
	
	
	X

	Juan Kuriyama, Consultant
	
	
	
	


(24-01-03) Food Lab, 218 Main Street, application was submitted by James Jung (who was present at meeting), sign maker, (GSA Design USA, 129-02 Northern Blvd., Corona, NY 11368 718-651-6503 youngsukim@gmail.com) for a new sign as follows: sign will be 14’0” wide x 2’0” high, background will be ½” black komatex, with writing to read: CHUNG SA PO in green vinyl letters, 218 in white, lower lefthand bottom corner, 4 square graphic cubes, FOOD LAB in yellow painted letters, RESTAURANT underneath that line in white vinyl letters and 201-870-004 in white vinyl letters in the lower righthand bottom corner; mounting detail as detailed on drawing, no neon or scrolling signs are permitted; small neon “open” sign will be permitted, hours of operation and address in 2” letters may be put on door.

The application was sent to members, with voting as below.  The application will now be officially approved at the January 25, 2024, meeting.

	MEMBER
	YES
	NO
	RECUSE
	VOTE SENT

BY EMAIL

	Jeff Hoffman, Chair
	
	
	
	X

	Gerard Garofalow, Vice Chair
	
	
	
	

	John Antola
	X
	
	
	

	Timothy Arata
	
	
	
	

	Matthew Bilow
	X
	
	
	

	Andre Lam
	
	
	
	

	Theresa Robinson, Alternate #1
	X
	
	
	

	Nelson Nunez, Alternate #2
	
	
	
	

	Juan Kuriyama, Consultant
	
	
	
	


Old Business: none.
Correspondence/Notes/Comments: 
· Bob-O’s Cheesesteak Blade sign – approximately 3’ x 3’. What is HPC thoughts on this?

· Citizen Leadership Form from Askar Mirza – interested in learning more about HPC.

· Memo dated 01/10/24 from Tara O’Grady Re:  Appointments and Oaths of Office

· Email dated 01/22/24 from PB Re:  Residential Application 383 Teaneck Road – not in historic district.
Meeting Dates Set for 2024

January
 25

May 23


September 26 
February 22

June 27


October 24

March 28

July 25


November 14 (two weeks early)

April 25


August 22

December 12 (two weeks early)

Elections for Chair and Vice Chair to be held at the next meeting.
10. Open Matters with Building Dept.

· 174-176 Main Street – Nuva Smile, new dental office opened and installed sign without approval.  The Building Dept. is aware. HPC sent a letter to them advising them they are in historic district and need to submit an application.
· There seems to be a lot of neon signs, other than the permitted small “open” installed on storefronts within the historic district.
Theresa Robinson advised she will be in Florida for the next meeting but if needed to be reached by phone, that is an option because she finishes teaching before 6:00 p.m..  John Antola advised that he will also be away for business at that time.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m. on a motion made by Theresa Robinson and seconded by John Antola.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for February 22, 2024. 

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Building Dept./Zoning Board/Planning Board


Barbara DeLuca

